

## International Brotherhood of Magicians RING NO. SIX

## Delaware Valley Conjurers Club

## Newsletter



APRIL 1992

Notice is hereby given that the next stated meeting of the Delaware Valley Conjurers Club will be held on Monday, April 13, 1992, at 7:30 post meridiem (note new/old time and see note below). Since we have no long term plans (which will be fixed Monday night), it was decided at last month's meeting that this Monday night would be an auction plus a Zombie teach-in. So, root through your closet for all of that magic stuff that you bought and never used, and see if you can unload it Monday night to someone else who won't use it. Following that, we'll work on Zombie do's-and-don't's.

As was discussed at the March meeting, we are putting our starting time back to 7:30. Those present (all 12 of them) want to start earlier, and since there was no dissenting vote, 7:30 it is. For those of you who get these newsletters and still don't show up, you can now not show up a half-hour earlier.

I suspect that part of the business meeting on Monday night will be a discussion of what else we can do this year. Prez Kelly has some ideas, and the DVCC Brain Trust is always receptive to other ideas. Exercise your brains and see if you can't come up with something more original than "Rubber Band" night.

A lot of magic occurred in the area since we last met - 3 one-day conventions, David Copperfield at the Spectrum and on TV, and who knows what else? I think it would be a good idea to spend some time Monday night to intelligently discuss the pros and cons of each event, and then trash everything and say how we could've done it better.

There's still time - the Allentown Society of Magician's 48th annual Magic Expo, Saturday, April 11, State Theatre & Convention Center, Easton, PA. Contact John Tremblar at 215.253.6335 for more info.

I forget the details, but I saw in the paper that Harry Blackstone, Jr. will be appearing at TropWorld in Atlantic City in the near future.

Special thanks to VP and Secretary Aurelio "Pon" Pontarelli for printing up flyers advertising our club. He made them available at the one-day conventions, and I noticed that a lot of them were picked up. With any luck, we'll get some better turnouts at meetings now.

For all of you children's magicians, here's a tip that you can pass along to the parents hosting the party, courtesy of my Dave Barry Thought-of-the-Day Calendar - Children's birthday party serving suggestion: If you're running behind schedule, you may save yourself time by bypassing the children and rubbing the fudge sauce directly onto the drapes.